## UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

## RESETTLEMENT ADMINISTRATION

OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR
WASHINGTON

MAY 28 1970

Mr. W. S. Campbell The University of Oklahoma Norman, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Campbell:

This will acknowledge your letter of recent date, addressed to Secretary Wallace.

We are bringing your letter to the attention of Mr. D. P. Trent, Regional Director, Resettlement Administration, 3221 Commerce Street, Dallas, Texas, in order that it may be given proper consideration.

If you have occasion for further correspondence regarding this matter, you should write directly to that office, since the Regional Director is in full charge of the activities of this Administration in your region.

Very truly yours.

Philip F. Maguire, Director, Rural Rehabilitation Division.